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A QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER FROM THE MISSIONARIES OF AFRICA (WHITE FATHERS) 

September 2021 

Dear friends and benefactors, 

Father Marc Angers has now joined our 

community in Montreal. After missionary 

service in Tanzania and South Africa he 

has served for 18 years in Toronto. He has 

edited this letter for many years and has 

made mission appeals in many parishes in 

Toronto and Hamilton dioceses. He has 

served on the Distribution Committee of the 

Pastoral Mission Fund in the Archdiocese 

of Toronto. He has supplied in several 

parishes (both English & French speaking) 

and especially in St. Jerome parish in 

Brampton. He has been involved with the 

Cursillio movement and has been the 

diocesan coordinator for the French sector. 

For him, this is not yet retirement, he remains available for ministry services. 

 

Father Marcel Boivin died earlier this year in Quebec City. 

He has served for many years in the Archdiocese of 

Toronto especially in Annunciation Parish on Don Mills, in 

St Edwards, and Sainte Famille in Mississauga. 
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We welcome father Michel Meunier 

to our community. He is no stranger 

to the Archdiocese of Toronto. He 

has served in five different countries 

in Africa, namely Malawi, Kenya, 

Angola, South Africa and Zambia. 

He worked in Toronto from 1996 to 

2008: first at our house on Indian Rd 

Crescent, rendering various services 

in different parishes of the 

Archdiocese, on the Council of 

Priests and as a member of the 

Distribution Committee of the 

Pastoral Mission Fund. He also 

worked in Assumption and Sacré-

Coeur parishes, especially with the 

African Catholic Community. He 

then served another 10 years in 

Africa. He returned in June 2018 

and was appointed to our Montreal 

Provincial community as community coordinator. He is glad to return to Toronto 

where he has many friends and acquaintances. 

We thank you for the continued support of your prayers and donations for the 

apostolate of our missionary society. We are united in prayer to ask the Lord to 

guide and protect us all during this pandemic. 

Mike Merizzi M. Afr. 

 

 

 

 


